THE REPERTORY PLAYERS

MINUTES OF THE 85th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE REPERTORY PLAYERS,

HELD ON SUNDAY 19th April 2015 at 11 .00 am.
Present


Mrs. S. Bolt
(Chairman)





Mr. M. Thomas





Mrs. M. Mackenzie





Mr J.M. Blackburn




Mr. L. Greeff





Miss K. Render




Mrs. P. Johnston (Society Secretary)




and 41 other members

NOTICE CONVENING THE MEETING

The Secretary read the notice convening the meeting.

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from ;  Mr. P.J. Smyth; Ms S. Greener; Mr. R. Cowper, Ms J. Rawsthorne, Mr. R. Hoal, 

Mr & Mrs. R. Jarvis; Mr & Mrs. Ainamo; Ms Lynda Syme, Ms P. Psillos; Mr and Mrs. S. Hammond; Ms J. Kuhn, Mr & Mrs. D. Roberts; Mr G. Mills, Mr. P. Whitehead; Mr & Mrs. V. Ferrao; Mrs C. Horne; Mr. M. Thomas, Mr S. Thomas, Mrs B, Abrams; Mr & Mrs. A. Bolingbroke, Ms C. Hingeston, Mr C. Stokes, Mr. K. Hanssen, Mr. B. Stockdale, Ms M. Bower, Mr & Mrs M. Render
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The Minutes of the 84th Annual General Meeting, were taken as read and were approved with no amendments
Proposed by D. Emberton.  Seconded by M. Bolt
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1.  Thanks to D. Purse for organizing the whisky raffles and to Evey Fenn for selling tickets for these
2.  The ‘money raffle’ as proposed by C. Sandford did not get off the ground.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The Chairman’s report having been circulated was taken as read and was approved  

 Proposed    R. Lawrence      Seconded by E. Fenn
PRODUCTION REPORT

The Production Report, having been circulated, was taken as read and approved without alteration. 
 Mr. Oxley raised the question of the New Year’s show having been omitted and was advised that the New Year show is always accounted for in the next year.
Proposed by P.Blackburn and seconded by T. Harrap
TREASURER’S REPORT

The report from the Honorary Treasurer was adopted without amendment.  .
Proposed by   T. Garrard  and Seconded by R, Lawrence
ACCOUNTS

The 2014 accounts having been circulated the Chairman asked for any comments.
1. R. Lawrence asked why The Spotlight was shown as an expense and not income for 2014.  It was suggested that booking commissions could have been less than expenses.  This is to be checked by the Finance Committee.
2. S. Stockdale raised a number of questions relating to the Accounts and was advised that if she called at the office, where all relevant information was available, the Theatre Manager would be pleased to explain matters to her.  Amongst other things she:
a.  Requested sight of ITF 16 for Reps office
b.  Queried the VAT penalty – advised that this arose from the regularization of our VAT position in 2012 as it was alleged that we had paid late.  This has been going backwards and forwards to the VAT office and is now being paid as agreed.
c. Administration costs – what does this entail – she was advised to look at the breakdown on page 5 of the accounts.

d. Loss from previous year – what has been done?  Mrs. Stockdale was advised that this had been thoroughly discussed at the previous AGM but as she had not been there, the meeting was advised again that after a great deal of investigation by ourselves and an outside firm it would appear to have been as a result of accumulative accounting errors and not an actual cash loss. The bookkeeper had been relieved of her duties for failure to perform her duties in a satisfactory manner.  

e. Prof Gwanzura suggested that the Police should have been called in and Mr. Oxley replied that the loss was due to incompetence and not theft of actual funds.

f. Mr. Bonney advised the meeting that members had been offered the opportunity to call into the office if they had any queries on the accounts so that details could be gone into in detail, as these may not be available at the meeting.
It was proposed that the 2014 accounts be adopted without amendment

Proposed   M. Oxley -   Seconded   F. Garrity
RESOLUTIONS

There were no resolutions for consideration.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN, VICE CHAIRMAN AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Mrs  S. Bolt,, being the only nominee, was declared duly elected as Chairman of the Society for the forthcoming year.

There were no nominations for Vice Chairman and therefore one would be elected from the Committee during the year.
The following people were nominated and declared duly elected as Executive Committee members

Mr M. Thomas


Mr J.M. Blackburn



Mrs. M. Mackenzie


Miss K. Render



Mr. P.J. Smyth


Mr. L. Greeff
The Chairman expressed disappointment that too few people were putting themselves forward for election to Exco, especially those people who had experience on the sub-committees.
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ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Mrs. Stockdale asked whether Barnyard advertised for Reps and was advised that they were prepared to hand out our fliers at their functions.
2. Mrs. Stockdale asked “how do we keep the theatre going”? She was advised that this problem was at the forefront of the minds of all on Exco.  Any suggestions/help would be gratefully appreciated.

3. Mr. Garrard asked if the Committee was happy with the number of shows that are being done at Reps and was advised that it was not possible to do more shows  mainly due to lack of Directors.  He went on to ask about the strategic plans for the Repertory Players going forward.  The Chairman confirmed that there were indeed plans in hand and asked Mr. Garrard and any other Members to assist in this planning and its implementation.
4. Professor Gwanzura stated that Bar prices were too high and that Reps should consider serving food in the bar – he was advised that we cannot prepare food on the premises as we do not have suitable facilities.  The issue of bar prices would however be taken up by the incoming Committee.
5. D. Purse advised that she was prepared to donate the first bottle for a new season of “whisky raffles”, and thanked B. Hobbs for taking on the ‘pub lunches’ on Friday.

6. Thanks were tendered to Sue Bolt for taking over as Chairman in a very difficult year 

7. G. Cooper pointed out that the future of Reps lies with the young people and asked what training was being offered.  This was echoed by Meredith Render and was advised that all young people were more than welcome to assist back stage during productions as well as to audition for shows.  It was suggested that Workshops could be held at least once a month as training sessions for younger members. Mrs. Hyde advised that she and the Stage Director regularly held tours of the theatre for school groups – a phone call to the office to arrange a time/date is all that is required for groups of 20 – 30 school children. The question of training is an on-gong one which the Executive Committee takes very seriously.  
8. Mrs Cooper asked about Reps production of school set books and again shortage of directors was cited.  She suggested that we select one of the schools’ productions therefore be presented on the Reps stage. Mrs Cooper was advised that this would be investigated by the Production committee.
9. Mr. Oxley, as designated Chairman of the Fund raising Committee advised that an application had been made to the Culture Fund for a grant towards developing playwrights/directors and technical persons.  Prof Gwanzura suggested that ‘broader based’ delegation should have been sent and was advised this was a written application.  

10. Mrs Cooper suggested that cultural attaches at foreign Embassies should be approached for funding and was advised that these had been made but that there had been little or no uptake as Reps is not a ‘grassroots” theatre. 

11. Mr. Bonney advised that Reps was in contact with the UZ drama section and some 25 people had already attended workshops run by Mr. Smyth.  Mrs. Johnston had also formed two Front of House of House teams in order for the students to learn ‘the other side of the curtain’ 

12. Mrs Stockdale requested ‘weekend shows’ for children – especially during the holidays.  Again the issue of personnel is the issue here.
13. Mr Chamley requested that the glass door of the bar be mended

14. Mrs Hyde proffered thanks on behalf of all members to The Chairman and Committee members of Exco, all sub-committees, office, cleaning and workshop staff for all the work they had done during the past year.
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 12.20 pm
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